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Fairlands Valley Spartans

Annual General Meeting

Wednesday 3rd December 2008
Astra Room

Cromwell Hotel, Old Town, Stevenage

7.30pm

Minutes

Attendees: Sara O’Callahan, Tracy Pez, Richard Bate, Alan Goodwin, Joan Ridger, Debbie Blackburn, Ron Cohen, Sean Thompson, Ian Chappell, Helen O’Sullivan, Ben Collier, Roger Biggs, Graham Blackburn, Jim Brown, Mark Collins, Sharon Crowley, Katrina Doyle, Mark Freeman, Mark Glading, Paul Holgate, Andrew Hull, Chris King, Tony Osborne, Rob Shaw, Richard Sidlin, Steve Smithson, Dave Stephenson, Tessa Stephenson, Tony Willson,.

Apologies for Absence: Mike Crowley, Sue Leigh, Nikki Nation, Frances Ridgeway, Steve Dear, Barbara Wilson, Peta Wilson.

Meeting opened at 7.35pm

1. Minutes of the 2007 AGM

Richard Sidlin proposed acceptance with Tony Willson seconding. Motion carried.

2. Matters Arising
None
3. Chairman’s Report

Attached.  This was distributed prior to the meeting and Chairman asked if there were any questions regarding the report? None raised.  It was noted that there was one error – Graham Blackburn had not completed his Level 1 coaching – this will be completed next year.  Chairman thanked the Social Team: Sara and Tracy and Katrina for all their efforts with the events over the year.  
4. Treasurer’s Report

Tony Osborne presented the 2008 and summarised his report stating the importance of the Income from the 5k, relays and Off Road Challenge to fund other club expenses.  Roger Biggs asked if the £300 profit from the London Marathon baggage help to be shown separately.  There was a £5.00 deficit on the coach also.  Other points raised:  garage costs increased but essential to the club.  Assets –Printer (with Paul Holgate), the Clock has been a good investment.  All members benefit from the subsidised kit. There was more money in the account at the end of the financial year due to the 5k entries being online and entries coming in early.  Tony explained why the half marathon account is kept separate as profit goes mainly to local charities including the garden City Hospice.  Steve Smithson requested that these be circulated.  The Income & Expenditure Account and Balance Sheet were presented to the meeting. (See attached report).

Income: £11875.
Expenditure: £9595
Surplus: £2330 as P & L report.
Total Assets: £15254.
Acceptance of the Accounts was:

Proposed: Roger Biggs, Seconded: Steve Smithson
5. Amendments to the Constitution and Rules of the Club

The Committee presented a draft of a new Constitution for adoption by the members.  The Chairman explained that this had 4 key changes from the previous version:

a) Discipline and conduct has been separated out.

b) Men’s and Ladies captain positions will be elected annually and will be Committee positions.

c) 5 new Membership categories 

d) Details on pro-rated subs.
Proposals for changes:
There was lots of discussion and the following proposals were put forward:

· Proposal  - Sean Thompson, seconded – Alan Goodwin

Rule 6.
Minimum age 16 – those in favor – 8 against – 21 – NOT ACCEPTED

· Proposal – Graham Blackburn, seconded – Sean Thompson

Rule 6. Minimum age 17 – those in favor – 7 against – 20 – NOT ACCEPTED

· Proposal – Ron Cohen, seconded Roger Biggs

The Constitution should specifically state how changes to the Constitution can be made.  MOTION CARRIED
· Proposal  - Tessa Stephenson, seconded Joan Ridger
The words “or re-joining” to be removed from 8.3 (b) and 8.3 (c)

  Those in favor – 23 against – 2, abstentions  4.  MOTION CARRIED
· Proposal Ian Chappell seconded Roger Biggs

Late re-joining penalty fee may be applied. 
Those in favor – 25, against – 1, abstentions  3.  MOTION CARRIED

· Proposal Richard Sidlin, seconded Tessa Stephenson.

To include the word ‘carer’ in 7.3 (e) together with wording regarding accompanying junior members. 
Those in favor – 24, against – 1, abstentions – 4.  MOTION CARRIED.

· Chairman proposed that the AMENDED CONSTITUTION IS ADOPTED, Richard Sidlin seconded.  Those in favor – 24, against – 0, abstentions – 2.  MOTION CARRIED.

6.  Election of Management Committee
The following were all elected/re-elected to the Committee:
	AGM NOMINATIONS FOR COMMITTEE
	

	
	
	

	NOMINATION
	PROPOSER
	SECONDER

	New members
	
	

	Tracy Pez
	Richard Sidlin
	Chris King

	Paul Holgate
	Mark Glading
	Chris King

	Joan Ridger
	Katrina Doyle
	Tessa Stephenson

	Sean Thompson
	Katrina Doyle
	Graham Blackburn

	
	
	

	Re-election
	
	

	Mark Glading - Chairman
	Richard Sidlin
	Tessa Stephenson

	Tony Osborne - Treasurer
	Katrina Doyle
	Mark Glading

	Chris King - Secretary
	Mark Glading
	Richard Sidlin

	Steve Smithson
	Mark Glading
	Chris King

	Graham Blackburn
	Mark Glading
	Chris King

	Tony Willson
	Mark Glading
	Chris King

	Richard Sidlin
	Mark Glading
	Chris King

	Tessa Stephenson
	Mark Glading
	Chris King

	Katrina Doyle
	Mark Glading
	Chris King

	Tony Willson
	Mark Glading
	Chris King

	Mark Collins
	Mark Glading
	Chris King

	
	
	

	Men’s team captain 2009
	
	

	Richard Bate
	Katrina Doyle
	Steve Smithson

	
	
	

	Ladies team captain 2009
	
	

	Sue Leigh
	Richard Sidlin
	Tracy Pez

	
	
	


7. Election of Life Members

Paul Holgate was proposed by Richard Bate and he declined.  No other nominations for Life Members were received.
8. Determination of Subscription Rates
The Committee proposed the following rates for 2009:

a)  Full Membership £25 (to include UKA Affiliation)
b)  2nd Claim Membership £15.00

c)  Concession £15 – Unemployed, full time student/OAP (to include UKA Affiliation)
d)  Life members £5 (unless UKA affiliation is NOT required)

e)  Junior member £10.00 (to include UKA Affiliation where appropriate)
Following some discussion the following amendment was proposed by Sean Thompson, seconded by Ben Collier.  The proposal being that members in all categories should have the ability to opt-out of the UKA Affiliation Fee.  
· Those in favour – 18, those against – 8, abstentions – 1  MOTION CARRIED.

· NB:  Club runs the risk of losing approx £500 income next year.

9. Any Other Business
i)  Safety – dark clothing.  It has been stressed to members on many occasions not to wear dark clothing at night but there are still a few who are still resisting.  We don’t want to turn anyone away from the club so perhaps a buddy system could be implemented:  Dark Clothing / light clothing teamed up, alternatively the flashing armbands could be offered as long as they were returned afterwards.

ii)  Paul Holgate thanked the committee for their work.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 10.02pm.
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